
STATE OF NEW YORK  

 DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 

 
 Corning Tower The Governor Nelson A. Rockefeller Empire State Plaza Albany, New York 12237 
 
Antonia C. Novello, M.D., M.P.H., Dr. P.H.  Dennis P. Whalen 
 Commissioner     Executive Deputy Commissioner 
 

 
 
 
    TRANSMITTAL:  06 OMM/INF-3 
 

INFORMATIONAL LETTER

 
TO: Commissioner of DIVISION: Office of Medicaid 
 Social Services   Management 
 
    DATE:  August 4 2006 
 
 
SUBJECT: Notice of Privacy for Foster Care Children 
 
 
SUGGESTED 
DISTRIBUTION: Medicaid Staff 
   Services Staff 
   Legal Staff 
   Fair Hearing Staff 
   Staff Development 
 
 
CONTACT PERSON: Jim Botta – (518) 473-4848 
   Division of Policy and Program Guidance 
 
 
ATTACHMENTS: Notice of Privacy Practices (English and Spanish) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FILING REFERENCES 
 

 Previous Releases Dept. Regs. Soc. Serv. Manual Ref. Misc. Ref. 
 ADMs/INfs Cancelled  Law & Other 
    Legal Ref. 
 
06 OMM/ADM-1 
 



 

Date:  August 4, 2006 
 

2Trans. No. 06 OMM/INF-3 Page No.    
 
 
 The purpose of this Office of Medicaid Management/Informational Letter 
(OMM/INF) is to inform local departments of social services (LDSS) of the 
Notice of Privacy for foster care children in the Commissioner’s custody. 
 
 Attached please find copies of the English and Spanish versions of the 
2006 New York Medicaid “Notice of Privacy Practices” (NOPP).  The notice 
describes how Medicaid recipients’ medical information may be used and 
disclosed, and how recipients may access their medical information. 
 
 The federal Health Insurance Portability Accountability Act (HIPAA) 
Standards for Privacy of Individually Identifiable Health Information 
(Privacy Rule) mandates recipients receive a copy of the NOPP Notice every 
three years.  The New York State Department of Health mailed the initial NOPP 
during April-May 2003 and is now in the process of completing the mailing of 
the 2006 version.  The LDSS must share this information with foster children 
in the LDSS commissioner’s custody and the foster care home and facilities in 
which they reside. 
 
 The Commissioner should provide a copy of the notice to foster care 
children, foster care homes and facilities. 
 
If you have questions please contact: 
 

James F. Botta 
NYS Department of Health 

Office of Medicaid Management 
Division of Policy and Program Guidance 

HIPPA Coordination Office 
One Commerce Plaza - Room 720 

Albany, New York 12210 
(518) 473-2230 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  Brian J. Wing 
  Deputy Commissioner  
  Office of Medicaid Management  
 


